# الأستاذ: فراس أبو كرم ( ١٦١٠ ٥ ٩٩٧٠ )- الفرع المهني م ٢

In Petra, Jordan, there lie the remains of a majestic city <u>carved</u> out of the desert rock. This city was the main area inhabited by the Nabateans, who migrated gradually from Arabia during the 6th century BCE. Originally, they were a nomadic people who chose to settle in various places, such as southern Jordan, the Naqab Desert and northern Arabia.

There is little about the lifestyle of the Nabateans, except that they were important traders in the ancient world. They might have traded goods such as spices, gold and animals with civilizations such as China, India and Rome because of their convenient position at a commercial crossroads in the world.

Many Roman writers wrote about what the Nabateans culture must have been like, but no one knows for sure. However, they agree that the language of the Nabateans could have been a mixture of Arabic and Aramaic. These Roman writers also say that the Nabateans were ruled by a royal family, and that, unlike many cultures in the ancient world, the Nabatean society might not have used any slaves. In addition to that, the Nabateans must have been expert engineers because they managed to build complicated water conservation systems in the desert terrain.

Despite archaeologists' best efforts; there is a limit to what **they** can tell us about these fascinating people who lived in Jordan such a long time ago. Although it is still difficult to know much, **they** can't have been illiterate because there are some inscriptions that remain. However, sadly for us, most of the things the Nabateans made and owned have been too easily destroyed by time or lost in the desert .

- 1. When did the Nabateans migrate to Petra?
- 2. What is Petra carved out of?
- 3. The Nabateans settled in various places . Write down three of these places.
- 4. Where did the Nabateans choose to live after emigrating from Arabia?
- 5. The Nabateans might have traded goods with many civilizations . Write down three of these civilizations .
- 6. The Nabateans might have traded some goods with many civilizations . Write down three of these goods .
- 7. What helped the Nabateans to trade with many civilizations?
- 8. Why were the Nabateans important traders in the ancient world?
- 9. The language of the Nabateans could have been a mixture of two languages . Write down them .
- 10. Who ruled the Nabateans?
- 11. How was the Nabateans culture unlike ( different from ) other ancient cultures ?
- 12. Why were the Roman writers sure that the Nabateans were expert engineers?
- 13. Many Roman writers agree on many things about the Nabatean culture. Write

مدار

# الأستاذ: فراس أبو كرم ( ٢١٦٠ ٥ ٩٩٠ )- الفرع المهني م ٢

down three of these things.

- 14. Most of the things the Nabateans made and owned have been too easily destroyed . What are the causes (reasons) ?
- 15. What evidence shows that the Nabateans can't have been illiterate?
- 16. What does the underlined word ( carved ) mean?
- 17. Find a word which means ( bought and sold goods ) .
- 18. Find a word which means ( relating to buying or selling of goods)
- 19. Find a word which means ( not having learnt to read or write)
- 20. Find a word which means ( pieces of writings carved into a stone )
- 21. Find a word which means ( travelled )
- 22. Many things influence nomads to settle in some places . Think of this statement , and in two sentences , write your point of view .
- 23. A country's remains and ruins should be preserved . Think of this statement , and in two sentences , write your point of view .

Extra reading: Read the following quotation from (Hard times) carefully, then answer the questions that follow:

Meanwhile, Mr Bounderby is determined to find Stephen Blackpool. Rachael writes to Stephen asking him to return to Coketown so he can clear his name, but her fiancé does not return. Sissy spends time with Rachael each day to comfort her.

Why does Rachael write to Stephen?

### Question number two:

A. Complete the following sentences with the suitable words derived from the words in brackets .

1.	The electric circuits in the school are consistently
2	( maintenance ) This non-profit organisation works for the wildlife of Africa.
	( conserve )  Digital talking books thatgenerate output in Braille are available
	( simultaneous ) Firas is going tohis money in property . ( investment )

مرك

## الأستاذ: فراس أبو كرم ( ١٦١٠ ٥ ٩٩٧٠ )- الفرع المهني م ٢

B. Choose the suitable item from those given in the box to complete each of the following sentences .

alphabet ,heat , reliant , wellbeing , assistant , decomposition , hands-on , panels ,abundant , aquatic , uncontaminated , accountability , marinated , helium , tsunami , blurb , challenge

1- when thewas invented, it became a lot easier for people to
communicate.
2- Humans and animals are on water to survive.
3- Youris important , so you should look after yourself .
4- Living things depend on the sun forand energy.
5- Solarthat are used on houses have thousands of solar cells .
6- The nuclear physicist does practical,work like testing the safety of the radioactive levels in different locations.
7- When I left school , I got a degree in Physics and then became a research
8- Fossil fuel is formed by theof organic compounds, or anything that contains the element Carbon .
9- Solar energy is the mostrenewable energy resource .
10-Jordan's scarcity of water is a long-termfor environmentalists .
11-Healthyecosystems are vital to a high quality of life for Jordanians and must be preserved .
12-Jordanians have potable water that is
13-We must build a community feeling offor our water supply .
14- Ais a huge wave in the ocean that causes terrible damage to
the land.
15-Ceviche is made from raw fish ,in lemon juice .
16-The girl wrote a message with her name and address on afilled balloon .
17- Ais a short description on a book .



### الأستاذ: فراس أبو كرم ( ١٦٠ ٢ ٢ ٢ ٩ ٩ ٠ ٠)- الفرع المهني م ٢

- C. Study the following sentence an answer the question below.
- 1. If you specifically write for a newspaper or a magazine , you are a playwright .
- 2. Slice the dish well with salt and pepper.

Replace the incorrect underlined word with the suitable correct word.

#### Question number three:

- A. Correct the verbs between brackets.
  - 1. I want my lawn.....today , please . Have you got time ?( mow )
  - 2. How long.....you studied French before you became a translator? (have)
  - 3. Before I .....my pen friend , I had never met an Australian ? ( meet )
  - 4. When we had finished ....., the phone rang . ( eat )
  - 5. I tried .....the book during my holiday , but it was too long . (finish)
- B. Complete the following items using reported speech.
- 1. "I was sleeping when you called ."

Firas told me .....

2. "We will try to use more renewable energy sources."

The government promised that .....

3. When did Jordan start competing in the Olympics?"

Firas asked me.....

#### Question number four

- A. Rewrite the following sentences in the causative using the given verbs between brackets.
- i. I want to dry-clean my suit today . ( get )
- 2. They will prepare my favourite dish the first day I arrive . ( have)

42)

الأستاذ: فراس أبو كرم ( ١٦١٦، ٥٩٧٠ )- الفرع المهني م ٢

- B. Write sentences which explain the possibilities of the following situations using the given modal verbs between brackets .
  - 1. The trip was cancelled. I am sure it was a disappointment . ( must have)
  - 2. David is a nice guy . I am sure he did not rob the bank . ( can't have)

#### Question number five:

#### A: GUIDED WRITING

Read the information in the table bellow, and then write two sentences about the activities that children should experience .

#### Activities that children should experience

- -playing hide and seek
- -running around in the meadow
- -flying a kite
- -eating an apple straight from the tree

#### **B. FREE WRITING**

In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write about 80 words in one of the following

- 1. an essay the relationship between adults and technology and communication .
- 2. a book you read and like best . what kind of book it is and why you like it best .
- 3. ways to preserve (protect) wildlife from decline or disappearance.

(O)

العقطمة حد السؤاد لرول

1. during the 6th century BCE

2. The desert rock

3. 1. Southern Jordan

2. the Nagab Desert

3. northern Arabia

4. # = Jp ci

5. 1. China

2. India

3. Rome

6. 1. spices

2. gold

3 animals

7. their convenient position at a Commercial crossroads in the world.

ننی جواب کے

9. Arabic and Aramic

10. a royal family

11. The Nabataean Society might not have used any slaves.

12. they managed to build complicated water Conservation Systems in the desert terrain.

20 13.

1. The languague of the Nabeleans Could have been a mixture of Arabic and Aramic

2. The Abbateans were ruled by a royal family

3. The Maladracam store y might not have used any slaves.

W. Ale Nabateans must have been expert engineers

1. by time 2. lost in the desert

15. because there are some inscriptions
that remain

16. cw shapes out of stone

they: the Nabatacans

18. traded

19. Commercial

20. illiferate

21. inscriptions

23. migrated

23. migrated

23. livering a place full of shoulder and grass one

2. They live in a safe in place.

24. 1. We should rebuild to him wind

2. protect it will from wind

and rain to

~

to return to Coketown so he can clear

المنعاف : A د (دالعُال كني)

his name a is isnu

1. maintained

2. Conservation

3. Simultaneously

4. invest

1. alphabet

2. reliant

3. wellbeing and1

4. heat étal

5. Panels Ilels

6. hands-on

مكب بالحذة العدية

7. assistant is L'a

8. decomposition

عدمود محكرم

أمحلل

9. abundant

10. challenge اتكدي

13. accountability adopt

14 · fsunam;

15. marinated

محفظ د

16. helium

1. blurb

C -> 1. Journalist isop

ع. Season مرافعال مع المعام

1. moved

2 ) esti want + pot + 21; لے منام ن اولی مترند النعل ( در )

2. had

3. mel-

4. eating

5 - to finish

1. he had been pleeping when I had called

2. they would try to - -

3. When Jordan had started competity- [

السؤاد الربع

1. I want to get my suit dry-cleaned today.

2. They will have my favourite dish prepared the first day I arrive

B.

1. It must have been a disappointment.

2. He can't have robbed the bank.

اعتن لطلبئ النقوصر وللدك الازدهار ولوعدج

الاستاذ: - مزان أنو كرم 0 799 522 160